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Congratulations 

 

Michelle McCooey & Jim Mudge 

 

In Marriage—August 1, 2021 
 

May the years you’re beginning today be your best years.  
 

Michele & Jim are members of the Hudson-Mohawk Chapter of NYPenn.  

 
The NYPENN Military Club  

 
Hosts a Military Vehicle Display  

 
WW2, Korea & Vietnam era vehicles 

and Interactive Programs 
 

Saturday, October 9th  10 AM to 5PM 
Sunday, October 10th 12 Noon to 4PM 

 
CNY Living History Center 

4386 Rt. 11, Homer NY    Exit 12 from Rt. 81 
 

Also on site is the Ken Eaton Museum, 
Brockway Truck & Antique Tractor Museums 

 
Visit the Web site at: NYPENNMVCC 

 
For more information contact: Bob Messersmith at 607-642-8624 
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“A Company” 

 

No newsletter submissions where received, please submit any future newsletter    

information to: 

nypenn.newsletter@yahoo.com. We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

 

“Easy Company” 

 

No newsletter submissions where received, please submit any future newsletter        

information to: 

nypenn.newsletter@yahoo.com. We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

 

Lorna Eaker working on Bob Mullers M38 jeep. 

It’s time for it to go home with Bob. 
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 Known as "The Davy Crocket"   

The test firing of a  dummy atomic missile from a M38A1D Jeep. 

Submitted by: Bill Harris  
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Hudson—Mohawk Chapter 

 
The Hudson-Mohawk Chapter continued into the summer months being very busy with events. They 
got off to such a great start in the spring they just continued the fun. It was so great being able to  
gather outdoors and see everyone healthy and happy.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, July 20, 2021 they held their summer 
picnic at the camp of Bill Lickliter's’ on Warner’s 
Lake. There were a few clouds in the sky with 
some sprinkles but that did not stop the good 
time that was had by all. Bill provided boat rides 
on the lake; hamburg & hotdogs were barbequed 
and members provided the side dishes to make 
the day complete.  
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During the meeting V.P. Bob Muller presented members Lorna Eaker and Bill Lichliter with a  
Proclamation for their years of dedication to the club. 

Lorna Eaker & V.P. Bob Muller 

 
NY-Penn Military Vehicle Collectors Club 

 
WHEREAS, Lorna has been actively involved in our hobby for nearly two decades; and  
WHEREAS, she has been supportive of our efforts at every turn; and  
WHEREAS, she has successfully served as our Secretary/Treasurer and gladly assists whenever 
needed in addition to being an active participant and supporter of our events and efforts; and  
WHEREAS, she is recognized as being one of the foremost authorities on jeeps; and  
WHEREAS, she freely shares her extraordinary knowledge with others in the hobby; and  
WHEREAS, Lorna has earned the respect of all with whom she has come in contact with;  
NOW, THEREFORE, the chapter leaders, along with our entire membership, do hereby extend to  
Lorna Altemus Eaker this expression of our sincere appreciation and gratitude.  
FURTHER, BE IT RESOLVED that this certificate shall be delivered to her with our best wishes at the 
2021 Annual Picnic.  
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, we have hereunto set our hands and caused the 2021 NY-Penn MVCC Annual 
Picnic to be dedicated in recognition her support this 18th day of July, in the year 2021. 

 

______________________________  ____________________________ 

NY-Penn MVCC       Hudson Mohawk 
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Bill Lichliter & V.P. Bob Muller 

 
NY-Penn Military Vehicle Collectors Club 

 
WHEREAS, Bill Lichliter has been an active and steadfast supporter our hobby for nearly two decades; 
and  
WHEREAS, he has always been one of the first to volunteer and support our outreach and internal 
efforts; and  
WHEREAS, he has served as Vice President for several years; and  
WHEREAS, he has graciously hosted the club for several years at his property; and  
WHEREAS, he is quick to offer help and assistance as well as share his years of knowledge with others 
in the hobby; and  
WHEREAS, we are all proud to call Bill a friend;  
NOW, THEREFORE, the chapter leaders, along with our entire membership, do hereby extend to Bill 
Lichliter this expression of our sincere appreciation and gratitude.  
FURTHER, BE IT RESOLVED that this certificate shall be delivered to him with our best wishes at the 
2021 Annual Picnic.  
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, we have hereunto set our hands and caused the 2021 NY-Penn MVCC Annual 
Picnic to be dedicated in recognition his support this 18th day of July, in the year 2021. 

 
______________________________  ____________________________ 
NY-Penn MVCC       Hudson Mohawk 
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As we moved into August it was unfortunate that the event scheduled for Saturday, August 21st at  
Empire State Aerosciences Museum in Glenville had to be canceled due to the increase risk with Covid 
19. Members will be keep informed of  this event being scheduled in the future.  
 
The August 15th meeting was planned to be held at the shop of Bob Mullers followed by an ice cream 
social with a trail ride through the fields and woods. But since this summer has had a slight increase in 
the amount of rain Bob felt that this could lead to some very large towing experiences. A small change 
was made having an on the road trail ride which just happened to end up at a new ice cream shop in 
the area.  
 
Saturday, September 11th member, George DeCresce attended the 9/11 dedication in Glenville.  Our 
chapter was proud to have him attend this event as George served with the National Guard at Ground 
Zero during 9/11.  
 
On Sunday, September 19th a fall picnic was hosted by Karl & Stephanie Remmers at Laselle Park in 
Schoharie. Members were treated to fresh smoked pulled pork & meatballs with members bringing a 
dish to pass. Followed by a trail ride over the hills of the Schoharie area. Members were please to see 
for the first time— M38 owned by Bob & Linda Muller— restored by Bob and Lorna Eaker.  
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As the summer is coming to an end, several members of the chapter attended the Red Ball Show in  

Gilbert PA on Friday & Saturday, September 24th & 25th.  They did have a challenge with set-up on 

Thursday due to the flash floods that pasted through the area that afternoon and early evening,. The 

weather turned out to be warm and sunny on Friday & Saturday making the show enjoyable by all.  It 

was fun to be there with many friends and able to enjoy Friday evening dinner together at the show.  

Sorry the cream puffs are all gone.  


